## SUPERCONGRESS TRANSPARENCY: DAVE CAMP STAFFER LIES TO AVOID TALKING TO CITIZENS

[YouTube]qLS-0bpVCHs[/YouTube]

After the Take Back the American Dream conference yesterday, we had a rally for Jobs and then lobbied SuperCongress to make sure their plans supported jobs, not just cuts.

As Nicole Sandler notes, the staffers in Jeb Hensarling and Fred Upton's office politely listened to what we had to say.

Not so Dave Camp's office. After locking the door of their office for about ten minutes, a staffer then walked out, apparently to get rid of us. After telling us clearly that Camp's Legislative Director, whom we had asked to speak to, was in the Capitol, he ultimately handed me his card.

It read, "Rob Guido, Legislative Director."